
 
OXTAIL STEW 

 
For the stew 

 
5 pounds of oxtails  
4 large carrots 
2 large brown onions 
1 leek 
6 cloves of garlic 
2 celery stalks 
1 bunch of thyme 
2 bay leaves 
6 parsley stems 
2 bottles of red wine 
1 can of san marzano tomatoes 

 
peel carrots, celery and onions.  Trim leek, slice lengthwise and 
rinse away grit.  chop roughly. 
 
tie together thyme, bay leaves, and parsley stems with cotton 
string. 
 
Put ingredients in a large dutch oven.  pour in two bottles of 
full-bodied red wine (cabernet, merlot, cotes du rhone).  Add a 
tbsp of peppercorns.   
 
Bring to a boil.  ignite surface with a kitchen match and allow 
alcohol to burn off.   
 
When wine cools add oxtails.  Cover and refrigerate overnight.   
 
Pre-heat oven to 275. 
 
Remove oxtails with a slotted spoon.  Drain vegetables in a 
colander.  Discard vegetables but reserve the wine marinade.   
 
Heat 1/2 cup of cooking oil in the dutch oven.  meanwhile, dry 
oxtails with paper towels.  Salt and pepper. 
 
Brown oxtails a few pieces at a time in the dutch oven.   
 
peel carrots and onion.  Dice.  Peel and chop garlic.   
 
Remove oxtails to a plate.  Pour off most of the fat.  Add 1/2 
stick of butter and all the chopped vegetables.  Cover and sweat 
for 5-10 minutes on a low flame.   
 



Add oxtails.  Pour in wine.  Empty canned tomatoes into a bowl, so 
you can crush them with your hands.  Add to the pot.  Bring to a 
boil.   
 
Place in the oven, partially covered (lid askew).  Cook for 3 
hours.  A few times during the cooking, gently roll the meat over 
in the liquid with a big spoon.   
 
Allow to cool.  Refrigerate for several hours or, ideally, 
overnight.   
 
The fat will have hardened.  Remove as much as you can with a 
spoon.   
 
Heat enough to liquefy the sauce.  Pour off as much liquid as you 
can into a large saucepan.  reduce by about a third. Pour back 
over the oxtails in the dutch oven.  bring to a simmer.  Add 
chopped parsley and serve. 
 
For the vegetables 
 
 10 small fingerling potatoes 
 10 medium carrots 
 10 baby white turnips or  
 6 rutabagas cut and trimmed in smaller pieces 
 
bring a large pot of water to a boil.  Salt generously.   
 
Boil each vegetable separately.  Remove with a slotted spoon and 
plunge into a sinkfull of cold water.  Drain immediately.  Dry on a 
tea towel.   
 
Melt 1 stick of butter in a large frying pan.  When butter is 
foaming, add all the vegetables.  Sprinkle with 1 tsp of sugar.  
Salt and pepper generously.   
 
Sauté on a medium flame, shaking the pan occasionally, so the 
vegetables brown lightly.   
 
Serve with chopped parsley, chives or both. 
 

Serves 6-8 
 


